LAWIS MINUTES - 
6/9/99

The Los Alamos Women in Science Steering Committee met in Otowi Side Room C on Wednesday, June 9, 1999 at 7:00a.m.  Committee members present were Amy Anderson, Mary S. Campbell, Susana Delano, Huyen Dinh, Ann Mauzy, Angelique Neuman, and Alexine Salazar.  Members absent were Janie Enter, Cass Mason, and Trish Wright.

· Minutes:  The minutes from the 5/12/99 meeting were reviewed.  Alexine moved to approve the minutes.  Angelique seconded.  Amy will send the approved minutes to Tinka Gammel for inclusion on the LAWIS Web-site.

· Treasurer’s Report: Angelique said the State Board has a question about a check they wrote to LAWIS that has not been cancelled.  They want to know if they need to cut a new check.  Angelique said it is check #534 for $470.  Mary said she would contact Trish again about the status of the audit and getting the checkbooks from Ginger Young.  Trish sent her report electronically and is being included in its entirety:

·  The bank balances per the 5-31-99 statement are:

Savings:
$1,112.45

Checking:
$2,601.41

EYH:

$   824.18

Annual Mtg.:
$   210.16

· Mary emailed that the annual meeting planning committee requested use of the checking account for the annual meeting. I'm not sure but believe that this is one for the board to discuss and vote on... any input?  I've checked with LANB about transferring accounts.  There is an "affordable" account that requires no minimum balance (no prob.), carries a 10-check/month limit (no prob.), there is no service charge and no interest accrual.  Another checking option requires a $500 balance, service charge of $5 each time it drops below $500, and 3% interest bearing. (Unlimited checks, I believe.)  And with that we could open a savings acct. w/ no min. balance, no monthly sc and 4% interest accrual.... Any input?  I'm not sure it's enough of an issue at this late date in the year. And the final item is the checkbooks and accounting records from last year that remain to be audited and returned to us.  I've emailed Ginger several times with no response.... The last time I did hear from her she had lost her job, finding another was top priority, and she would get the books audited and returned to us.  I've tried the phone number for Ginger Young in the phone book and have gotten either busy signals or no answers.  Will keep trying her via email and phone. Any ideas?

· Lunchtime Talks: Huyen reported that the next talk is scheduled for Thursday, June17, 1999.    Ann said she would attend the talk and write the report for the LAWIS Web-site.  A problem still exists in trying to access information from the Web-site about past talks.  Mary said she would contact Tinka Gammel about this issue.

· Membership Report: Susana prepared 100 packets for new students, including applications and information about the LAWIS, which Janie Enter had requested for new student orientations in CST.  Susana will be doing one of the CST student orientations next week.  Susana also expressed an interest in being involved in the electronic mentoring initiative.

· Newsletter:  Angelique passed around a list that contained all of the state science fair winners.  Student evaluations for EYH??? – Alexine, help me out here!

· New Logo: Ann has submitted material about the logo contest to the Newsbulletin and the LAWIS list-server but said she had not gotten any response yet.  Susana said she would forward the information about the logo contest to the Student Bulletin Board.  Alexine said she would make posters for the logo contest and the call for papers for the Annual Meeting.   Ann said she would send Alexine information so Alexine could prepare the call for papers poster.   Alexine said she could use the information from the press release about the logo contest to make that poster.

· Annual Meeting: Mary said she passed on the information to the planning committee about not having talks until 10:00p.m.  Mary said the schedule would depend on how many papers are received.  Mary suggested to the planning committee that more talks be scheduled for Sunday morning.  Mary said she hasn’t seen the new schedule yet.  Dede Collins is checking on whether or not it is okay to bring in our own wine, cheese, etc.  Mary said there was a discussion of potential speakers.  Earle Marie Hanson will be the lunch speaker.  The planning committee is looking for an entertaining speaker for dinner, possibly someone who does impersonations of famous women.  Ann wanted clarification on her role in finding speakers and said she would talk to Jeanne Stein about doing the lunch talk/performance.

· Mentor Program: We held a discussion about what has been found in terms of existing mentoring programs.  We talked about elements that would be beneficial to include in a mentoring program.  Mary said she would set up a meeting Susana, Carol Burns, and herself to start working on an electronic mentoring program.  Susana said she would forward the sites she had found related to mentoring to Mary. 

· EYH:  Alexine said she has viewed half of the EYH video and said it looked good.  Alexine said there is no word yet about the LANL Foundation Grant.  Ann said it would cost twice as much to get the career books printed at the lab as it would to buy them from NMNWSE.  The state will sell them for $4.00 per book.   Ann said she would get a printing estimate from a local business.  

· The next meeting of the LAWIS steering committee will be held at 7:00a.m. on Wednesday, July 14th.

· Alexine moved to adjourn the meeting.  Susana seconded.  Meeting adjourned at 8:00a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Amy Anderson

